[Date]

[MPP]
[Address]

[email] 

Dear [MPP],

Subject: Hourly Rates for Accident Victim Attendant Care 

I write to you out of concern for Ontario citizens seriously injured in Motor Vehicle Accidents.

As a Health Provider supporting these individuals, I have seen benefits become increasingly depleted over the years, all while insurer profits are higher than ever.  It continues to become more difficult for consumers to gain access to the benefits on which they depend for safety and recovery. 

Attendant Care is the most basic level of care for seriously injured people with brain injuries, spinal cord injuries, serious orthopaedic injuries and/or amputations.  It allows for a Personal Support Worker to assist with personal care, safety, supervision, meal preparation, hygiene, other therapies, and more.  

The Form 1 assessment is a tool which was originally intended to calculate a monetary amount for which those injured could use to a hire a Personal Support Worker. 

The amount would be calculated using the amount of time required each month for a type of support multiplied by the Form 1 hourly rate for that type of support (eg. $14.00. $14.90 and $21.11).  These rates have not been updated in decades and are well below minimum wage.

In the wake of the Malitskiy v. Unica decision, certain insurers have introduced blanket policies that limit payments for Attendant Care based on these outdated hourly rates.  Consumers are expected to pay for remaining amounts in order to receive services. 

Most individuals are unable to pay for the unpaid portion of these services and therefore go without receiving this vital support. This seems like an unfair opportunity for these insurers to unofficially deny paying for a pre-paid, mandatory auto insurance benefit. 

This has left many severely injured individuals without crucial support. 

Further to this, the catastrophic and non-catastrophic CAP rates have also not been updated for 20 years.  With rising costs including hourly rates of workers as well as inflation, this means that consumers receive less care.  Attendant Care CAP rates also need to be updated and increased to allow for proper care, aligning with today’s actual cost of care.

In the course of our discussions with the FRSA, we have been advised to write to our MPPs and request that the Form 1 and Attendant Care CAP rates be increased to reflect the current market rates. 

We are therefore compelled to request your support in updating these - rates to a level which will allow for the current market rate for Personal Support Workers and a fair level of care.

Thank you for your attention to this significant concern for the health and safety of those seriously injured in motor vehicle accidents.  We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

[Your Name]
[Your Position]
 
